2007 mini cooper timing chain replacement

If you own a second generation MINI R56 , you are probably already aware that you are driving a
ticking time bomb. The internet is inundated with forum threads, blog posts, and repair articles
on the Achilles heel of the MINI Cooperâ€¦chain tensioner failure that can lead to catastrophic
engine damage. As early as , reports starting filtering in through repair shops and dealerships
that MINI R56 owners were complaining of a rattling noise emanating from the right side of the
engineâ€¦especially when the engine was cold and during short distance driving. It earned this
moniker due to the many engines that were destroyed when unsuspecting owners failed to have
the sound quickly diagnosed. Continuing to drive the vehicle with a failed tensioner caused the
timing chain to skip on the teeth of the camshaft gears VANOS , precipitating the bolts to shear
off and cause catastrophic engine failure. What should I do if I think my chain tensioner is
failing? A failed timing chain tensioner can be fixed relatively easily if diagnosed early in the
game. On the MINI Cooper R56 N12 engine it requires removing the throttle body on the back of
the engine, unscrewing the chain tensioner from the engine block, inserting a timing chain
pre-tensioner test tool, confirming the timing chain is still in good condition, then installing a
new chain tensioner unit. The problem with all of this is quite simpleâ€¦very few people catch it
in time. Driving even an abbreviated amount of time with a failed tensioner causes timing chain
elongation. Just replacing the tensioner and not the worn timing chain is like like replacing the
tires on your car but forgetting to tighten the lug nuts; everything will be fine for a while before
all hell breaks loose. If you think your chain tensioner has failed, it is best practice to go ahead
and perform an entire MINI R56 timing chain replacement. There are too many variables and
unknowns involved with the MINI R56 Prince engine to take the chance that your timing chain is
ok. The owner brought it to us for diagnosis of an oil filter leak. Removing the valve cover
quickly revealed our issueâ€¦the exhaust camshaft gear bolt had sheared off causing complete
failure of the timing system. All of this at 70, miles and never leaving the garage. This service
should include replacing the timing chain, chain tensioners, bearing bolts, VANOS bolts,
crankshaft pulley bolt and crankshaft seal. All of these are contained in a kit, so there is no need
to purchase each part separately. We have listed below all of the parts required for this repair
for your convenience. A quick note on special tools needed for a MINI R56 timing chain
replacement There is a lot of information online concerning what tools you need to perform a
complete overhaul on you MINI R56 timing chain system. It can be very confusing as to what
you need to purchase prior to starting this repair, and what you can get by without. The
following is a guide on what is required to complete this repair, what is optional, and what you
can completely skip altogether. Timing chain kit Required â€” There are many parts needed to
do a MINI R56 timing chain replacement, and fortunately all of them can be purchased in kit
form. The following timing chain repair kit includes everything you need to do a complete MINI
R56 timing chain replacement on your N12 4 cylinder engine. It is very important that you use
new VANOS and crankshaft bolts, as well as change out your crankshaft seal. There are several
options available depending on how much you want to spend and whether you want to take a
few minutes to modify the tool. As discussed at the beginning of this article, inexpensive
generic locking kits are readily available on sites like Ebay and Amazonâ€¦the only drawback is
that they will have to be slightly modified to work on a MINI R56 Cooper. The more expensive kit
does not have to be modified. We used the generic kit in this repair articleâ€¦it worked great and
we show you how to modify it Section 4 below. Floor jack â€” low profile Jack stands Spark
plug socket â€” 14mm thin wall 7mm open end wrench 27mm open end wrench 8mm socket
wrench 10mm socket â€” low profile 10mm socket wrench 13mm socket wrench 18mm socket
wrench E10 external torx socket E12 external torx socket E14 external torx socket T30 torx bit
T45 torx bit T50 torx bit Breaker Bar Socket wrench â€” low profile flex head Screwdriver â€” flat
blade Grease â€” multipurpose automotive. This is a special procedure where the front end of
the car is actually unbolted and slid out and away from the vehicle. The next step to a MINI R56
timing chain replacement is to remove the valve cover from the top of the engine. The valve
cover must be removed so you can gain access to the camshafts and the timing chain. Since
the camshaft pulley and friction wheel will be removed to do a MINI R56 timing chain
replacement, the accessory serpentine belt must be removed from the engine. Before removing
the timing chain, you will need to lock both the crankshaft and the camshafts to keep them from
moving. As discussed at the beginning of this article, this must be done before servicing the
timing chain to keep the correct engine timing. If the timing is incorrect, you will most likely
destroy the engine when you go to start it after the repair. The engine support bracket and the
throttle body must be removed from the right side and rear of the motor respectively in order to
remove the chain tensioner. The reason for this is that the chain tensioner that is located on the
back of the engine and cannot be removed with the support bracket or throttle body in place see
following image. The final steps of disassembly removing the timing chain from the engine. The
timing chain is connected to the crankshaft at the bottom of the engine via the crankshaft

sprocket. To remove this sprocket, the vibration dampener also known as the crank pulley must
be removed. Contrary to other articles written on this procedure, there are no special tools
needed to accomplish this. Since we have already immobilized the crankshaft with the timing
chain locking pin Section 1 â€” step 7 , the crankshaft bolt can be easily removed without any
special tools needed. The reassembly of the vehicle is split into two stages. In stage one, you
will reassemble the vehicle just enough to be able to start the engine and check for proper
operation. If you had experienced damage to your camshaft sprockets, your plastic chain guide
rails or your chain prior to starting this repair, we highly suggest you remove your oil pan, clean
it, replace the oil filter and fill the vehicle with fresh engine oil before starting the vehicle.
Excessive amounts of metal filings in your oil pan may require repeating this process several
times until all of the material is removed from the vehicles lubrication system. Removing your
oil pan and cleaning it is very easy and may prevent serious damage to your vehicle. Make sure
to also change your oil filterâ€¦metal particles that are trapped inside it may dislodge when the
vehicle is started. Once you have started the car and are confident that it is operating correctly,
you can proceed to the next section. At this point you should have completely tested the vehicle
for normal operation, and have checked for any leaks in the valve cover or oil pan if you had to
remove debri from it. Once you feel completely confident that everything is operating normal,
you can go ahead and complete the final reassembly of the vehicle. The Repair Cost graphically
displays approximately how expensive the repair will be to perform. Please note that these cost
estimates are approximate and can fluctuate based on brand preferences and manufacturer.
MINI R Share on Facebook. Before attempting this repair, please be aware the following: 1. This
is an advanced level 5 repair for experienced home mechanics. This repair may take much
longer than our estimate above. Do not attempt this repair if you are in a hurry or have any time
constraints on finishing. This repair may require working under a raised vehicle for an extended
period of time. Make sure you are comfortable with this before starting. This is a complex repair
that requires special tools, parts and supplies. Please read through the entire repair prior to
starting to familiarize yourself with what you need. For more information on affiliate links ,
please click here. The BMW Repair Guide makes every attempt to publish their repair articles
with detailed step by step photographs, videos and written instructions. Since this repair deals
with varying years and models, your vehicle may be slightly different than what is shown in the
following steps and images. Some repairs may also require additional steps not covered in our
articles like: removing covers from the engine and undercarriage, moving wires or hoses to
access parts, cleaning and lubricating parts associated with the repair and performing general
maintenance. And congratulations for Doing It Yourself! All rights reserved. The Level of
Difficulty displays graphically how challenging the repair is, from beginner to expert. Beginner
repairs usually require very few tools, have short repair times and are simple to complete for
even the most novice of mechanics. As the difficulty level rises expect the repair to demand
more time, use more specialized tools, and require a better understanding of mechanics to
complete the job. Dear Orion Guests, We hope this message finds you and your family in good
health. Spring is here and so are we! The flowers are blooming and warm winds are not far off.
We took some time to be safe at home with our families and now we're back ready to keep you
safely on the road. We hope we're nearing the end of the self-quarantine period, so let us know
if this is a good time to get your car into Spring shape while it isn't being driven. We are still
following strict safety standards for the health of our team and our guests. Please call or email
the shop to set up an appointment. Everything OK with your ride? We would love nothing more
than to hear from you. Reach out and let us know you are OK. We miss you! Be safe and be
well, Rich and The Crew. We're still modifying our practices to ensure the safety of our guests
and the safety of our team. So, here is the plan to keep us all safe and happy: Until further
notice, Only Orion team members will be allowed in the building. Guest will schedule an
appointment by phone, email, or website. A member of our team will contact you to schedule a
drop off time. Once you arrive, drop your keys in the after hours chute in the little vestibule in
front of building. One of us will contact you with an assessment. Our software is perfect for
communicating recommendations. You can call, text, or email us, or approve the work in the
email we will send you. Once the work is completed, we'll take payment over the phone and
schedule a time for pickup. After service, we'll thoroughly disinfect your vehicle and park in
front of the building. As always, we're thoroughly cleaning our facility throughout the day and
are restricting our team's travel as much as is possible. Owning a vehicle can be a great
experience and necessary for everyday life. It can also be stressful, with the many potential
problems that can arise and the maintenance required to prevent expensive repairs. The BMW
Mini Cooper is known as a reliable vehicle, but can at times start exhibiting rattling noises. This
can be a sign of a serious problem with the timing chain. Thankfully, there are ways to help
prevent this issue. There are several BMW Mini Cooper models that are more prone to timing

chain issues , which is due to the type of engine that these models have. Some Mini Coopers
made from use a Prince engine , and the design of those can be problematic. It is important to
be aware of rattling noises that are occurring with Mini Coopers that have this type of engine
because it is likely the timing chain. According to ClassAction. These three scenarios can make
it easier to detect this noise, so it can be useful to occasionally listen for it when in those
situations. Timing chains are crucial to a vehicle and can cause serious damage to an engine if
it breaks. The timing chain is essential to the entire engine, and a vehicle will be unable to do
basic functions without it or if it loses tension. Timing chains usually work for the entire
lifespan of a car because it is positioned towards the back of the engine. It is not common for a
timing chain to break, but it can lead to engine failure with possibly no warning. This can be
dangerous especially if it happens suddenly while driving, so it is important to detect the
rattling noise and repair the timing chain if necessary. BMW Mini Coopers can develop a rattling
noise, though many people may initially be unaware of the cause. The rattling noise can be
caused by the support rail losing the ability to create enough tension for a timing chain, which
is due to the support rail being made of a durable plastic that can become brittle and break. It is
important to get a Mini Cooper checked out if it is making this noise. The timing chain may need
to be replaced before it snaps and causes serious damage to the engine. This is a simple cause
that can lead to costly repairs, but in many cases the solution is simple if caught early enough.
Replacing a timing chain can be costly but there is a way to prevent or delay this issue. In some
cases, the timing chain breaking is due to low oil levels or not changing the oil very often. That
is because the timing chain is operated via hydraulics using the engine oil. Timing chain
problems can arise when there is not enough oil or if the oil is old, so it is something to keep an
eye on. BMW recommends changing the oil in a Mini Cooper every year or 15, miles , but it is
recommended to be changed every 6 months or 5, miles for models that use the Prince engine.
Frequent oil changes can prevent the timing chain from breaking, which can potentially save
thousands of dollars. However, there is no guarantee that the timing chain will not break, so it is
important to be aware of this issue and know to listen for rattling. Posted on: September 4,
Owning a vehicle can be a great experience and necessary for everyday life. Why Are Timing
Chains Important? What Causes the Rattling Noise? A settlement has been reached with BMW
over allegations that the following Mini Cooper models suffer from a defect within their timing
chain tensioners that can cause extensive engine damage:. The plaintiffs alleged that BMW
knew about the defective part since , as the company issued a technical service bulletin
addressing the problem that year; however, following the notice, BMW failed to issue any recall
or provide compensation for those who had already replaced their chains or engines, according
to the complaint. When the Prince line of engines was introduced, BMW touted that the chain
should last the entire useful life of the vehicle. One of the features of the BMW Prince engine is
that the timing chain and tensioner are located inside the engine. Real world use has shown,
however, that one of the drawbacks to this design is that if the chain fails, damage to the engine
can be catastrophic. A defective timing chain can cause damage to the engine and present
serious safety concerns. When a chain tensioner fails, the vehicle will lose all power â€” even
while it is in motion. Timing chain failure can also result in engine failure, requiring engine
replacement. According to the Mini maintenance program, the chain and tensioner do not
require service, and the on-board computer does not monitor chain condition. Therefore,
problems with the tensioner may go unnoticed and cause serious damage to the vehicle. The
sound will be most prominent when the vehicle is idling or is being operated in colder weather
or at lower speeds. The defect, according to the plaintiffs, forced them to spend thousands of
dollars on replacement costs. Under the terms of the settlement, BMW will be required to
reimburse consumers for the timing chain tensioner, the timing chain, engines damaged from
the faulty timing chain tensioner, and vehicles sold at a loss due to issues that stemmed from
the faulty timing chain tensioner. The warranty for Covered Parts was also extended for the
affected models from the standard length of four years or 50, miles to seven years or , miles.
BMW agreed that vehicles repaired at an authorized Mini Cooper dealer will be reimbursed for
the full cost of the replacement part. BMW also agreed to pay for larger claims involving entire
engines that needed to be fixed or replaced as well as vehicles sold at a loss because of the
defect. The exact amount for each class member will be determined by the age of the vehicle
and the number of miles on it. The total amount that BMW will eventually pay in this case is
currently unknown but will be based on the number and nature of the claims made by affected
owners. Menu Close Search. Back Locations. Back Alabama. Back Florida. Back Georgia. Back
Indiana. Back Kentucky. Back Tennessee. Back Practice Areas. Back Personal Injury. Back
Negligence. Back Workplace. Back Business Litigation. Back Civil Rights. Back Consumer.
Back Defective Products. Back Insurance Disputes. Back Mass Arbitration. Back About. Back
Resources. A settlement has been reached with BMW over allegations that the following Mini

Cooper models suffer from a defect within their timing chain tensioners that can cause
extensive engine damage: Hardtop R56 , model years through Clubman R55 , model years
through Convertible R57 , model years through The plaintiffs alleged that BMW knew about the
defective part since , as the company issued a technical service bulletin addressing the problem
that year; however, following the notice, BMW failed to issue any recall or provide
compensation for those who had already replaced their chains or engines, according to the
complaint. Announcement We are no longer accepting any claims for this case. See Other Class
Actions. How can we help? MINI is a brand that has been around for generations, and they
certainly have perfected their engineering and design over the years to cater to the masses of
fans and fanatics who continue to cherish the traditional Mini Cooper characteristics. However,
as mentioned before, not all cars are created equallyâ€”and neither are all drivers. Although,
some cars simply encounter one issue more than others do. Here is some more information
about MINI timing chains and symptoms that it might be time to replace them:. Just like a fine
chain necklace, timing chains naturally loosen, stretch out, and become worn over time.
Continuing with the necklace analogy, if you keep a precious charm or stone on that chain, it
can become lost or significantly damaged if it falls from a broken chain. Unfortunately no
vehicle is perfectly-engineered, and MINI is no exception. Diagnostic procedures are essential
to catching a timing chain issue before devastation occurs. We pride ourselves on our
diagnostic accuracy and efficiency, which we deem the most critical part of the automotive
repair process. Just as MINI enthusiasts appreciate the unique engineering associated with the
brand, we have a passion for Mini Cooper design and history, and we are familiar with their
common issuesâ€”such as timing chain failure. We look forward to helping your MINI perform
its best at all times. Follow Us on:. Please note that unless you are a service customer of AMC,
or live in the state of Maine, or are willing to transport your Mini Cooper here for service, we can
not answer questions about out of state vehicles, and would refer you to the the local Mini
Cooper dealer in your state for assistance. Timing chains, with proper care, generally last for
the life of the engine. As the largest independent Mini Cooper Service facility in Maine it has
been our opinion, and is now apparently also the opinion of the courts, that this premature
failure is a design defect. In our experience, this is often brought on by the very extended oil
change intervals of 15, miles which is why we strongly advise oil changes on Minis at 5, to 7,
miles. Good News Up until last year there was a class action legal settlement reached with Mini
and Mini owners. The bad news is that the class action settlement is now closed, but the good
news is that you are not on your own! If your car still needs a timing chain repair, we can save
you hundreds, and in one case, thousands of dollars over what the Mini dealer, or other shops
charge for this repair. And we warranty our work for 2 Years Nationwide for your peace of mind.
We Really Do Love Minis First, let me start off by sharing that we really LOVE Minis, ask any of
our customers, we are very passionate about these cars, they are fun to drive, quite safe, and
generally very reliable. Good News The good news is that, with proper care and service, even if
your Mini has suffered a timing chain failure, it can live againâ€¦but you need to get it into the
hands of someone who knows this problem inside and out, a specialist.. Then, once the repair
is done, you need to follow a slightly different maintenance schedule to prevent it from
occurring again. See most of these cars are on the Mini service plan, and only having the oil
changed every 15, miles. The N12 and N14 engine consume oil, any engine does this, and since
they hold just over 4 quarts of oil, it is highly unlikely that the car will make it to the 15, change
interval with all the oil intact. Low oil, and dirty oilâ€¦yes, oil gets dirty after 5,, miles,
accelerates timing chain wear, which leads to a very expensive repair, or at times, even engine
replacement. Sounds â€” Cold and Warm This noise is especially pronounced when the engine
is cold, sounding almost like a diesel engine with a rapping or knocking noise between and
PRM. When the car warms up, the noise will abate to a degree, but in advanced cases still be
present even with a warm engine. Prevention Is Easy The best thing you can do to PREVENT
this problem in the first place is to change your engine oil and filter every 7, miles, not the Mini
norm of 15, miles, always use a high quality synthetic engine oil and factory filter. Correction
For cars which are in warranty, we can work with Mini to confirm coverage for this fault, for cars
outside of new car warranty, we have the ability to correct this for once and all. If you have this
problem, call us right away, before failure. Rest assured that we have the tools and experience
to put the fun back in your Mini! As an AMC customer, we have kept an eye on this problem in
the past, and will continue to check every time your car is in for service. Your Advocate, On
Your Side At AMC, because we are independent and locally owned, we are YOUR advocate, and
our team makes a point of checking recalls and service campaigns from the manufacturer on
every visit, and keeping our customers up to date. Questions If you have any questions, or need
a copy of your service history, please do not hesitate to contact us directly. Popular Audi 2.
Volkswagen 2. September 24th, July 14th, I was excited to see this timing chain kit at such a

great price The package arrived in a couple days! Make sure you order the gaskets, new cam
and crank pulley bolts, and timing guide bolt O-rings as they are not included in this kit. Skip to
main content Menu. Close X. Call To Order: Accessory Drive Belt Pulley. Ball Stud. Breather
Hose. Camshaft Adjuster. Camshaft Adjuster Gasket. Camshaft Adjuster Magnet. Camshaft Bolt.
Camshaft Position Sensor. Camshaft Position Sensor O-ring. Camshaft Seal. Camshaft Solenoid
Adjuster. Chain Guide Bolt Seal. Chemical Gasket. Connecting Rod Bolt. Conversion Gasket
Set. Crank Position Sensor. Crank Position Sensor Seal. Crankcase Breather Hose. Crankcase
Cover Gasket Set. Crankcase Gasket Set. Crankcase Vent Valve. Crankshaft Bolt. Crankshaft
Gear. Crankshaft Pulley. Crankshaft Pulley Bolt. Crankshaft Repair Sleeve. Crankshaft Seal.
Crankshaft Seal Kit. Cylinder Head Bolt. Cylinder Head Oil Check Valve. Cylinder Head Plug.
Cylinder Head Plug Seal. Drive Belt Idler Assembly. Drive Belt Tensioner Pulley. Engine
Crankshaft Counter Holder Tool. Engine Cylinder Head Bolt Washer. Engine Gasket Set. Engine
Harmonic Balancer. Engine Mount. Engine Mount Bolt. Engine Mount Nut. Engine Sealant.
Engine Shock Mount. Engine Valve Cover Stud. Engine Variable Valve Timing Sprocket. Exhaust
Manifold Gasket. Exhaust Manifold Gasket Set. Exhaust Valve. Freeze Plug. Head Bolt. Head
Bolt Set. Head Bolt Washer. Head Gasket. Head Gasket Set. Intake Manifold Gasket. Intake
Manifold Gasket Set. Intake Valve. Main Bearing Gasket Set. Media Blasting Head. Media
Blasting Machine. Media Blasting Media. Oil Cooler. Oil Cooler Gasket. Oil Cooler Gasket Set.
Oil Cooler Seal. Oil Dipstick. Oil Dipstick O-Ring. Oil Dipstick Seal. Oil Drain Plug. Oil Drain Plug
Gasket. Oil Filler Cap. Oil Filler Cap Gasket. Oil Filter. Oil Filter Housing. Oil Filter Housing Cap.
Oil Filter Housing Gasket. Oil Filter Housing O-Ring. Oil Filter Kit. Oil Filter O-Ring. Oil Filter
Stand Gasket. Oil Pan. Oil Pan Bolt. Oil Pan Gasket. Oil Pan Gasket Set. Oil Pan Kit. Oil Pick-up
Tube. Oil Pick-up Tube Gasket. Oil Pump. Oil Pump Chain. Oil Pump Drive Gear. Oil Pump
Gasket. Oil Pump Housing. Oil Pump Housing and Timing Cover. Oil Pump Pickup Tube. Oil
Pump Rotor. Oil Pump Sprocket. Oil Pump Sprocket Retainer. Oil Sump Sealing Compound.
Piston Ring. Piston Ring Set. Position Sensor O-Ring. Rocker Arm. Rod Bearing. Seal Ring.
Spark Plug Seal. Timing Camshaft Sprocket. Timing Chain Guide Bolt. Timing Chain Guide Bolt
Seal. Timing Chain Kit. Timing Chain Tensioner. Timing Chain Tensioner Gasket. Timing Chain
Tensioner Guide. Timing Chain Tensioner O-Ring. Timing Chain Tensioner Piston. Timing Cover
Bolt. Timing Cover Gasket. Timing Cover Gasket Set. Timing Cover Seal. Timing Crankshaft
Sprocket. Timing Guide Rail. Timing Rail Bolt. Timing Set. Timing Sprocket. Timing Sprocket
Bolt. Timing Sprocket Kit. Torque Damper Mount. Turbocharger Mounting Gasket Set. Vacuum
Control Valve. Valve Cover. Valve Cover Bolt. Valve Cover Gasket. Valve Cover Gasket Set.
Valve Cover Screw. Valve Guide. Valve Keeper. Valve Lifter. Valve Spring. Valve Spring Retainer
Keeper. Valve Stem Seal Kit. Variable Timing Eccentric Shaft Sensor. Variable Timing Solenoid
Gasket. Variable Timing Unit. Variable Valve Lift Eccentric Shaft. Water Pump. Water Pump
Pulley. Air Intake. Body Electrical. Body Sheet Metal. Chemicals and Fluids. Climate Control.
Cooling System. Drive Belts. Engine Electrical. Fuel Delivery. Fuel Injection. Tools and
Hardware. DNJ Rock. Shop By Vehicle. Replacement Timing Chain Kit. Click to Enlarge. Notes:
1. Shipping Options: Free Ground Shipping. Febi Timing Chain Kit. Product List Price:. Shipping
Options: Ground, Overnight, 2 Day. Features: Contains everything you need to replace an
engine timing chain in your vehicle Offering the quality, reliability, and durability of OE
Manufactured to OE specification for fit, form, and function. Febi Timing Chain. Febi W Timing
Chain Kit. Image is not vehicle specific. May need part 11 31 7 instead. Melling Timing Set.
Features: Melling timing chain kits provide an efficient and economical way to provide the
timing components needed for a quality engine rebuild. Timing chain options include both
standard and roller chains to provide matches with the high quality sprockets and if necessary
tensioners and guides that fit the application. Both OEM and performance timing chain kits are
available. Melling chains and sprockets are manufactured using the highest designs, quality
materials and workmanship. Melling chain kits offer you the coverage and choices of standard,
HD and performance to fulfill your timing needs at every service level. Melling Timing Chain.
Features: Melling timing chains are provided for most domestic and import vehicle applications.
Timing chain options include both standard and roller chains to provide choices for both OEM
and performance engine installations. Melling timing chains are manufactured using the highest
quality designs, materials and workmanship. From budget to performance build, Melling timing
chains offer you the coverage and choices you desire. Melling S Timing Set. Timing chain
options include both standard and roller chains to provide matches with the high quality
sprockets and if necessary tensioner and guides that fit the application. Iwis Timing Chain. Iwis
Timing Chain Kit. Vaico Timing Chain. Febi W Outstanding customer service , great product
selection, prompt attention, excellent pricing. January 29th, Posted by Great resource. Catalog:
E. Vehicle Body Engine Mini Cooper. Catalog: A. Vehicle Body Mini Cooper. Vehicle Engine Mini
Cooper. Catalog: B. Catalog: G. Catalog: C. Mini Cooper timing chain noise repair â€” the video

below shows you what is involved in a M ini Cooper timing chain noise repair. In the top part of
the engine, the timing chain is attached to the camshafts â€” in a Mini there are 2 camshafts
each with numerous lobes along its length. As the camshaft spins, these lobes open and close
the valves in the cylinder head to let fuel and air into the combustion chamber at the right time.
The valves also allow exhaust gases to exit once the fuel and air have been compressed and
ignited. At the bottom end of the engine, the timing chain is also attached to the crankshaft,
which rotates and raises and lowers the pistons at the perfect time to compress the fuel and air
prior to ignition. The issue is often referred to as death rattle. The chain tensioner is inherently
weak and has had several revisions from BMW over the years. A weak tensioner can cause your
MINI to develop the dreaded cold start death rattle. This is where the chain is not under the
correct amount of tension and is free to rattle around against the plastic chain guides. The
noise can be reminiscent of a diesel tractor on startup and does not sound particularly healthy.
The re
2008 jetta parts
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ason the noise is most audible on cold start is that the oil has not yet circulated around the
engine. Once engine oil pressure has built up and the oil has had a chance to circulate the
engine, the oil acts as a damper and reduces the level of audible noise. If your MINI has recently
developed death rattle then the initial fix is to carry out an oil and filter change along with the
latest tensioner from BMW. If this does not appear to fix the issue then the next step is to
replace the chain and the guides. The reason for this is that over time, due to the lack of
tension, the chain stretches meaning that even when under the correct amount of tension, the
cold start rattle can still be heard. Mini Cooper timing chain noise repair â€” the following video
takes you through what is involved. Remember Me. Username or Email. Mini Cooper timing
chain noise repair â€” an explanation. Existing User? Username Password Remember Me.
Forgotten Password? Lost your password? Back to Login. Call Now.

